

## WYOMISSING AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT

April 17, 2020 Update

Dear WASD Parents/Guardians,

As we close another week of online instruction, please join me in thanking our dedicated teachers and staff members for the work they are doing to support our students. The school closure has caused us to think differently, learn new skills and utilize new resources. Our employees have stepped forward to do all that they can to help our students succeed. The coming weeks will give us additional opportunities to learn, communicate and work together as a Spartan team.

The following are updates and points of emphasis for the coming weeks:

- The 2019-20 school year is scheduled to end for students on June 5, 2020.
- All extra-curricular activities, athletics, events and community use of District facilities are canceled through June 5, 2020.
- May 25, 2020, will be a holiday for students and staff.
- Principals are gathering input and considering options for end-of-year events. Additional information will follow for each school.
- Please review our Online Class Guidelines at the following link: <a href="https://www.wyoarea.org/UserFiles/Servers/Server-157550/File/Departmen-ts/InformationTechnology/Webex studentguidelines.pdf">https://www.wyoarea.org/UserFiles/Servers/Server-157550/File/Departmen-ts/InformationTechnology/Webex studentguidelines.pdf</a> While most of our video connections have been positive, students will not be permitted to demonstrate inappropriate behavior in an online format. School discipline and suspensions/restrictions will be assigned as appropriate. I'm asking all parents/guardians to review these guidelines with their child(ren). Thank you for your anticipated support with this item.
- We know that many students have personal belongings in their lockers or desks. Principals will be sending information to parents/guardians in the upcoming weeks to share plans for these items to be returned.
- WASD continues to provide meals for all students on Mondays (two days of meals) and Wednesdays (3 days of meals) from 11:00 am 12:30 pm at the main entrance of each school. Starting Monday, April 20 we are asking parents/students who pick

up meals to wear masks. We appreciate your support to help us protect students, parents and our employees.

• Visit our District communications at the following links to stay in tune with Spartan activities and news:

Instagram:

https://www.instagram.com/WyomissingAreaSchoolDistrict/

Twitter:

https://twitter.com/wyoareasd?lang=en

Facebook:

https://www.facebook.com/WyoAreaSD/

YouTube:

https://www.youtube.com/user/WyomissingASD

Please visit our District website at the following link for additional resources, past communications, and helpful links:

https://www.wyoarea.org/departments/health\_services/coronavirus

Sincerely,

Robert Scoboria WASD Superintendent